2020 Virginia Legislative Session Round-Up


The Planning and Vision Subcommittee wanted to give SWAAC more details about legislation passed and considered in the general session this year. 

The following bills were passed:


SB11—This bill enables any Virginia locality (city or county) to enact a 5-cent tax on disposable plastic bags, with exceptions. 
· Until Jan. 1st, 2023, retailers may keep 2 cents of the tax; thereafter 1 cent.
· “All revenue accruing to the county or city from a tax imposed under the provisions of this article shall be appropriated for the purposes of environmental cleanup, providing education programs designed to reduce environmental waste, mitigating pollution and litter, or providing reusable bags to recipients of Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) or Women, Infants, and Children Program (WIC) benefits.”
· “The Tax Commissioner shall develop and make publicly available guidelines implementing the provisions of this article.”
· Read the full bill here: https://www.richmondsunlight.com/bill/2020/sb11/fulltext/


HB1154 –This bill increased the litter tax payment required of all establishments selling food and beverages, and is expected to increase payments to the Litter Control and Recycling Fund by about $900,000.

HB502—This bill adds a delinquency fee of $100 for late payment of the litter tax.

HB1354—This bill establishes the Plastic Pollution Prevention Advisory Council tasked with accelerating the elimination of plastic bags and polystyrene packaging.

The following bill passed with an amendment that it must be re-enacted next year (2021):

HB533—This bill bans expanded polystyrene (EPS, “styrofoam”) for food and beverage containers used by food vendors. 
· Restaurant chains would be required to stop using such containers by Jan. 1, 2023. All food vendors would be required to stop use of EPS by Jan. 1, 2025.
· $50/day penalty for dispensing EPS containers in violation of the law.
· Read the full bill here: https://www.richmondsunlight.com/bill/2020/hb533/fulltext/ 

The following anti-litter measures failed to pass this session:

HB507—Prohibits intentional release of balloons.

SB618—Allows no more than one balloon/hour to be released.
· Current law allows up to 49 balloons/hour/person to be released.
· Continued to 2021 in the Agriculture, Chesapeake and Natural Resources Committee



Failed in 2020 but may be back in 2021:

HJ116--House Joint Resolution that would require the DEQ to establish a Waste Diversion and Recycling Task Force to “study methods of improving recycling, reducing waste, and diverting waste from landfills.”

SB486—Senate bill that would require VDACS (Va. Dept. of Agriculture and Consumer Services) and DEQ to study how Virginia can prevent food waste. Continued in 2021 to the Rules Committee.



